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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742

                                                   June 5, 2013







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, June 5, 2013.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH


Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia 
Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge 
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville  

Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Gerald LeGrand


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  

Earl Matherne


Assumption 

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Barry Soileau 


St. Landry


Absent: 
Cory Chustz



West Baton Rouge

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Kristy Jewell 


Human Resource Analyst
Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician 
Will Tyson



Executive Director



Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
                                                             * * * * *


President John Grezaffi asked for any public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda.  The commissioners reviewed the minutes from the May 1, 2013 board meeting. Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and  unanimously carried to approve the minutes as presented, and that the minutes be published in the official journal of the Board.  


                                    

             * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson presented a letter to the Board, at the request of President John Grezaffi, to welcome Colonel Hansen to the Corps of Engineers New Orleans District.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander stated that in the past, when a new colonel took over, we had a luncheon to welcome him.  President Grezaffi stated he will work on this, and that he would like the colonel to consider coming to Morganza to view the slides.  Mr. Tyson informed the Board that Mr. Tommy Hebert of Senator Vitter’s office will be here to do a site visit of the Morganza Control Structure and Spillway.  If any commissioner would like to attend, they should be at the office tomorrow at 9:00 am.  All commissioners are invited.  

Commissioner Gerald Alexander stated that after talking to Commissioner Gerald LeGrand and Commissioner Glenn Angelle, he wants to look at the bad slide above I-10.  Mr. Tyson said this slide has moved some more.  Mr. Richard Sparks advised the board that it dropped a little more, but maintenance crews fixed it so that vehicles wouldn’t slide off the levee.  Mr. Tyson stated that we will use a bulldozer to stabilize the slide as much as possible.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle asked if anyone from the Corps of Engineers has seen the slide lately.  Mr. Tessier advised that the Corps of Engineers periodically inspect the levee.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Gerald LeGrand and unanimously carried to do the necessary work required to stabilize the slide, since it is getting worse by the day.   It was suggested we contact Mr. Tommy Hebert with Senator Vitter’s office regarding this matter.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander asked whether we should advise the Senators and Representatives of this situation.  Commissioner Barry Soileau suggested we coordinate a trip with the Senators and Representatives to let them see the site in question.  They need to be aware this will impact their district if it floods.  President John Grezaffi stated we will draw up a letter and let the board review it, then send the letter to every local Senator and our Congressional representatives to make them aware of the slide.

Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the Red River Landing will crest at 50’ on June 19th, 2013./  The flood stage is 48’.

                                            * * * * *
                                                             NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its Office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 5, 2013 

and can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for:

(1)

Furnishing Gasoline and Diesel Fuel delivered at designated locations

within the District in quantities as requested for twelve calendar months

beginning July 1, 2013 and ending June 30, 2014.

(2)

Furnishing Washed Gravel, Crushed Limestone and Crushed Sandstone

delivered at designated locations within the District in quantities as requested

for twelve calendar months beginning July 1, 2013 and ending June 30, 2014.

All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid

received subsequent to that time will be returned unopened.

The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.

Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked





 “BID – FUEL” or “BID - AGGREGATES.”
Specifications, proposal forms, etc., are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee 

District Office, (525 Court Street) P. O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, telephone

number (225) 387-2249.

Janice G. Jarreau





John Grezaffi

Secretary







President

3t

Daily Journal of Commerce, The Advocate, Plaquemine Post South, and Pointe Coupee Banner

May 16, 23, and 30, 2013

The following bids were duly opened and read:

Richard Oil and Fuel, LLC

P O Box 686

Donaldsonville, LA 70346

Item #1 - $.16; Item #2 - $.22; Item #3 – No Bid; Item #4 - $.23; Item #5 - $16; Item #6 - $.16
Retif Oil & Fuel, LLC

P O Box 58349

Harvey, LA 70158

Item #1 - $.20; Item #2 - $.20; Item #3 - $.20; Item #4 - $.20; Item #5 - $.20; Item #6 - $.20

Morel G. Lemoine

1932 Hospital Road

New Roads, LA 70760

Item #1 - $.17; Item #2 - $.17; Item #3 - $.17; Item #4 – No Bid; Item #5 - $.17; Item #6 - $.17

Sun Coast Resources, Inc.

6405 Cavalcade

Houston, TX 77026

Item #1 - $.2985; Item #2 - $.2985; Item #3 - $.2985; Item #4 - $.2985; Item #5 - $.2985; Item #6 - $2.985

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried to take the bids under advisement.


NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its Office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 5, 2013 

and can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for:

(1)

Furnishing Gasoline and Diesel Fuel delivered at designated locations

within the District in quantities as requested for twelve calendar months

beginning July 1, 2013 and ending June 30, 2014.

(2)

Furnishing Washed Gravel, Crushed Limestone and Crushed Sandstone

delivered at designated locations within the District in quantities as requested

for twelve calendar months beginning July 1, 2013 and ending June 30, 2014.

All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid

received subsequent to that time will be returned unopened.

The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.

Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked





 “BID – FUEL” or “BID - AGGREGATES.”
Specifications, proposal forms, etc., are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee 

District Office, (525 Court Street) P. O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, telephone

number (225) 387-2249.

Janice G. Jarreau





John Grezaffi

Secretary







President

3t

Daily Journal of Commerce, The Advocate, Plaquemine Post South, and Pointe Coupee Banner

May 16, 23, and 30, 2013

The following bids were duly opened and read:

Moreau’s Material Yard, LLC

P O Box 206

Simmesport, LA 71369

Item #1 - $34.50

Acadian Shell & Limestone

P O Box 280

Abbeville, LA 70511

Item #6 - $29.00; Item #1 - $31.30
LaFarge North America

800 N. Causeway Blvd., Suite 2A

Mandeville, LA 70448

Item #3 - $25.50; Item #4 - $25.50
Bear Industries

4323 North River Road

Port Allen, LA 70767

Item #1 - $31.50; Item #2 – No Bid; Item #3 – No Bid; Item #4 - $27.50; Item #5 – No Bid; Item #6 - $27.50

Luhr Bros, Inc.

P O Box 50

Columbia, IL  62236

Item #1 - $35.75; Item #4 - $25.75; Item #6 - $32.00

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried to take the bids under advisement.

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS

OFFICIAL JOURNAL


Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, at 525 Court Street, Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, June  5, 2013, for printing and publication of minutes of meetings of the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District and all other legal advertisements required by law for a period of one (1) year.  


All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid received subsequent to 2:00 p.m. will be returned unopened.


The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.


Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked “BID - OFFICIAL JOURNAL.”

Janice G. Jarreau




 John Grezaffi

Secretary





 President

3t

Pointe Coupee Banner, Plaquemine Post South and West Side Journal

May 16, 23 and 30, 2013

The following bid was duly opened and read:

Pointe Coupee Banner

$2.90 per square inch

Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to accept the bid from Pointe Coupee Banner.  

* * * *

The Secretary of the Board read the following Resolution:

RESOLUTION

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District that the offer of Interstate Exploration, LLC, Four Houston Center, 1331 Lamar Street, Suite 1370, Houston, Texas 77010 for the sum of six thousand three hundred fifty five dollars ($6,355), for the purchase of an oil, gas and mineral lease from the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District be accepted covering Section 24:  Lot 1 of Section 24, T10S-R10E, being the fractional Southwest Quarter (SW/4) of Section 24, being the un-surveyed portion of that Section south of Irregular Section 92 and 93 of T10S-R10E, containing 25.42 acres, more or less,  Iberville Parish, Louisiana,  in the hereinabove bid of Interstate Exploration, LLC, and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that John Grezaffi, President of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, be and he is authorized, empowered and directed to execute for, in the name of, and on behalf of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, an oil, gas and mineral lease to and in favor of Interstate Exploration, LLC, for the consideration and on the terms described in said bid, which bid has been accepted on this date, and containing such other usual and customary provisions as may be deemed satisfactory and proper by said Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, subject to the approval of the State Mineral Board.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that John Grezaffi, be and he is further authorized, empowered and directed to do any and all things and sign any and all instruments as he may deem necessary and proper in order to carry out the purposes and intents thereof.

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:
Commissioners Gerald Alexander, Glenn Angelle, Bill Flynn, John Grezaffi, Daniel Hebert, Kay Jewell, Nickie Rockforte, M.J. LeBlanc, Gerald LeGrand, Harry Marionneaux, Earl Matherne and Barry Soileau

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Cory Chustz

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

*****

I, Janice Jarreau, Secretary of the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of resolution adopted June 5, 2013, Regular Meeting, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, Port Allen, Louisiana.

__________________________________






 Janice Jarreau, Secretary

Vote on Roll Call:

Yeas:

Commissioners Alexander, Angelle, Flynn, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, LeBlanc, LeGrand, Marionneaux, Matherne, Rockforte, and Soileau

Nays:  None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioner Chustz

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

                                                      * * * * *

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday,  May 29, 2013  at 4:00 p.m. at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi appointed Commissioner Earl Matherne to serve on the committee for this meeting to assure a quorum.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman
Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

Moise LeBlanc, Member (arrived late)

Earl Matherne, Member
John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent: 
Commissioner Cory Chustz

Commissioner Barry Soileau
Also Present: 

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Commissioner Karen Jewell

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Jake Lambert, GSA Consulting Engineers

Lucas Watkins, Environmental Scientist

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst
Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Steve Marionneaux, Board Attorney
Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  Chairman Marionneaux asked that Item #2 on the agenda be discussed first.

    1.
Request from FAS Environmental Services to appear before the committee on 


proposed permitting of saltwater facilities  - Commissioner Moise LeBlanc arrived at the 


meeting at this time.  Mr. Jake Lambert addressed the committee on behalf of FAS 


Environmental Services and explained the purpose of the project.  
Mr. Lambert 


explained that they intend to construct a new pipeline and transfer facility on the 


levee bature property in St. Martin Parish to eliminate barge transfers and  the need to 


handle the water multiple times.  He said they are working with the Corps of Engineers 


and other state agencies to obtain the appropriate permits.  Commissioner Daniel 


Hebert moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously 


carried to approve a letter of no objection, subject to receiving approval from all 


required governmental agencies.  
2. Request from St. Mary Parish Council to paint mural on floodwall - Mr. Tyson advised        the committee that the council does not need our permission as it is their levee and      

    floodwall.  

  3. Update on current Mississippi River stages  - Mr. Tyson advised the committee that we          should be below flood stage by May 30th.  

Mr. Tyson advised the committee that Mr. Tommy Hebert with Senator Vitter’s office will be doing a site visit of the East Guide levee next week.  Commissioner Angelle said he appreciates the large number of commissioners who attended the site visit of the West Guide Levee earlier.  Commissioner LeBlanc reported he talked with Congressman Boustany relative to the slides on the levee, and he will be coordinating with us to send someone from his office as well.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Daniel Hebert  and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux,  Chairman


/s/Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member



/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman



/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Mr. Tyson advised the board that Mr. Jake Lambert addressed the committee on behalf of FAS Environment Services and stated they intend to construct a new pipeline and transfer facility on the levee bature property in St. Martin Parish to eliminate barge transfers and the need to handle the water multiple times.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee as presented.  

                                                     * * * * *

A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 5:00 p.m., Wednesday, May 29, 2013, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Gerald Alexander, 2nd Vice Chairman

Moise J. LeBlanc, Member

Karen Jewell, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Commissioner Nickie Rockforte

Brian Sheely, Horizon Wealth Management

Mary Sue Stages, CPA

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney

1. Presentation from Horizon Wealth Management - Mr. Brian Sheely reviewed the financial position of the district’s investments with the committee.  He explained that we have a challenge at this time, as bonds are now out of favor.  We are limited in what we can invest in by law, as we cannot invest in anything with a high degree of risk.  Our goal is to preserve the district’s capital and maximize its returns.  Mr. Tyson said he wants the committee to know that we have done better than most in the past, but as the stock market has gone up, the bonds have gone down.   We are limited in what we can do to invest.  

2. Overview of financial statement by Ms. Mary Sue Stages – Ms. Stages discussed in detail the Annual Financial Report for year ended June 30, 2012.   She noted our annual OPEB Expense is currently in the levee district  budget and the district is paying what we are responsible for each year.  

3. Amend 2012-2013 Budget -   Mr. Tyson presented amendments for the committee’s review of the 2012-2013 Budget.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Gerald Alexander and unanimously carried to approve the amended budget as proposed.

4. Adopt 2013-2014 Budget  - Mr. Tyson presented a proposed budget for 2013-2014.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the proposed budget for 2013-2014 as presented.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Gerald Alexander, and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman
                             /s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Gerald Alexander, 2nd Vice Chairman
   /s/Moise LeBlanc, Member

/s/Karen Jewell, Member
                           /s/ Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Daniel Hebert reported that at the Finance/Insurance meeting, Mr. Brian Sheely from Horizon Wealth Management gave a presentation.  Mr. Sheely advised the committee that our bonds are down, but we are limited as to what we can do to change our investments since we are a government agency.  Ms. Mary Sue Stages, CPA, gave a report regarding the district’s financial statements.  Commissioner Hebert advised the board that both an amended budget for the current fiscal year and the proposed budget for the next fiscal year were approved.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Finance/Insurance meeting.

                                                     * * * * *

A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:30 p.m., Wednesday, May 29, 2013 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Harry Marionneaux, 1st Vice Chairman

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Glenn Angelle, Member 

Earl Matherne, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Member

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Commissioner Kay Jewell

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Commissioner Daniel Hebert

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro, Accounting Technician

Tiffany Weber, Accounting Specialist

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney

5. Discuss the declaration of surplus of old equipment and the disposal of old equipment through sealed bid process - Mr. William Tyson reviewed a list of equipment proposed for sale by sealed bids including:  2005 Chevrolet Suburban, 1997 GMC 3500 HD Truck, four bush hogs and a Glock 45 automatic pistol.  He advised the commissioners that the pistol was in the vault, and he does not know the exact purchase date at this time.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux suggested  one option would be best to declare the pistol surplus and donate it to a law enforcement unit.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to advertise for sealed bids for all items listed except the pistol.  

6. Discuss the purchase of new equipment  - Mr. Tyson said we have two 2007 motor graders that have the guaranteed automatic buy back clause, but he thinks the machines are worth more than $57,000 each and have four to five years life in them.  He would like to run them until we have issues.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to keep the two motor graders instead of selling them using the buy back guarantee.  

Mr. Tyson presented a list of items of equipment he proposed we purchase in 2013.  They include one dozer, one excavator, and four clippers.  The estimated cost for all items would be $557,348.20.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to purchase these items by either bidding for the items, or piggy back on another agency’s bid, or use the state contract.  

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Rockforte and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Harry Marionneaux, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

/s/Glenn Angelle, Member

/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman



/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc advised the board that the Equipment Committee members discussed the disposal of old equipment and the purchase of new equipment.  Mr. Will Tyson gave a detailed review of the items the committee discussed.  One of the items the committee discussed was the disposal of a Glock 45 automatic pistol.  President John Grezaffi asked Mr. Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney, to determine the best way to dispose of this item.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Equipment Committee as presented.

                                                      * * * * *

Moved by Commissioner Barry Soileau, seconded by Commissioner Gerald LeGrand and unanimously carried to approve the updated Investment and Portfolio Policy Statement. 

                                                     * * * * *

Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne to authorize the staff to pay the Mississippi Valley Flood Control Association dues totaling $3,860.00

                                                    * * * * *

Commissioner Gerald Alexander asked that matters concerning bids or personnel issues be brought to the Executive Committee and then brought to the full Board.  This would allow Commissioners the opportunity to ask questions and discuss the matters on the committee level, and presented to the full Board for approval.  He requested that all commissioners be notified if any meeting is cancelled.  Mr. Will Tyson said it would be best to notify the commissioners by email instead of mail, as we have had some problems with their mail delivery.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Barry Soileau and unanimously carried that if there is no Executive Committee meeting, all commissioners should be notified and all pertinent information be mailed seven days prior to the monthly meeting with the agenda.

There being no further business to appear before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

_________________________________             

Janice Jarreau, Secretary                                        John Grezaffi, President

_________________________________
Linda E. Alwood, Contract Stenographer


An Equal Opportunity Employer

